CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

JUNE 2015
I would like to welcome everyone to our 10th Scottish AGM here in the lovely city of Perth.
I would like to offer our thanks to Sheena for coming along today and giving us an insight into the good work she carries out with our Cardiac children. The DVD Sheena had produced last summer is available if you would like to see it just let me know.
Sadly I have to report that in the course of the past year all of the Bravehearts Committee stood down leaving the group leaderless. Scottish Committee tried to rescue the situation holding a special meeting where we had hoped a new committee could be formed; unfortunately there was not enough support for the meeting or interest from members to form a committee. It was therefore decided to put Bravehearts into abeyance until a new committee can be formed. The Bravehearts Facebook account has remained open and still offers support among the Bravehearts community. Ian Reid, a founder member of Bravehearts, has remained in touch with me over this period and we are hopeful the group will come back in the fullness of time.

Moving on in a more positive note.

Last year the Golden Jubilee Hospital held an inaugural Transition Event which was repeated earlier this year, once again SACHD were represented at the event. Esther, Ian Reid and myself manned a stall giving out information to the families who attended. The feedback from parents we spoke to was very good having enjoyed the presentations from staff, the guided tour and the information available on the support available from groups like ours. 
As you will be aware we have been involved with the Scottish Congenital Cardiac Network since it was formed two years ago. Funding for the SCCN was only for two years when a decision was to be taken on its future. A review of the SCCN has been carried out by NHS NSD, who found the work carried out over the two years had been a success and therefore it needed to continue the good work. At a meeting of all the health boards across Scotland this was agreed and that the network needed to move on. It was agreed it would become a “blended” model; meaning patients would be cared for by the local, regional or national service where appropriate. The fine detail of this is being worked on and will be notified to all when it is finalised. To ensure the improvements continue and items like the cardiac Patients Charter are published the steering committee will meet every 3 months to review progress. 
To try to get parent and patient involvement in the process Liz Blackman and Mel Miller held a series of events throughout Scotland where people came along and gave their opinions on the service, what was good and what was bad for them and how improvements could be made. Although I could not attend the Glasgow event I know it was well attended as were the others with 49 attendees in all. As I said last year through our involvement we now have a say in the improvement and development of the service and care delivered by the NHS throughout Scotland in both adult and paediatric cardiac services. Now that we have a voice it is up to us as parents and patients to continue, to that end if anyone wants to become involved please speak to me or one of the committee or failing that register your interest by email on the SCCN website which will direct you to the new service.  One last point is the new setup is looking for a “Snappy” name, currently it is the “Integrated Scottish Congenital Cardiac Group” which although describes what the network is, it is felt by all to be too cumbersome. Dr Walayat has offered £5 to anyone who comes up with a better name, speak to me later if you have a suggestion.
The New RHSC opened on the New South Glasgow University Hospitals campus as planned during the second week of June. The Cardiopulmonary Exercise System and the Haemodynamic Combination Monitoring unit which we agreed to purchase at a combined total of £133,360 were due to be delivered last week and commissioned this coming week, Stuart Lilley will give me a call once they are operational to allow us to place a plaque on them and have some photos taken for publicity purposes and to put on our website. I have been in touch with Sheila Smith from the liaison nurse team who tells me although she is on her own due to holidays and sickness the move has gone well from the Liaison side and although the telephone system is different from the old hospital i.e. you cannot contact them direct, if parents call and leave a message she will get back to them. 
Prior to the hospital opening I organised that parents from SACHD could have a guided tour of the facility, I think eight parents took the tour and all were very impressed with the new hospital. (A short discussion took place as two parents who had been on the tour indicated not all were very impressed. One cited the Autobots that run in the basement delivering linen the wards etc by way of the service lifts wondering at the cost of this, after due discussion the chair continued with his report) The official opening ceremony will take place on the 3rd of July; I am told GG&CHB are in discussion regarding one of the royal family performing the opening, at this time they cannot confirm who. I have been attending meetings about the New Hospital for a long number of years and have been invited to attend the official opening and the civic reception thereafter. I have of course accepted the invitation and will represent the Scottish Association on the day.

The Association has as always, continued its work offering support to families through the many events held throughout the year. Events such as Christmas parties, trips to the Pantomime,  Easter craft days, Halloween parties, summer BBQ and sponsored cycle around Cumbrae. Events which are Branch activities have, over the years been attended by members from other branches, this year the Glasgow Branch annual cycle was joined by the Pitmeddans Cycle Collective, a group of 7 men and 1 lady who cycled from Pitmeddan to Largs over three days joining up with the annual Millport bikers for the cycle and BBQ, they also brought their families to Millport to join in the fun. The Pitmeddan team have raised over £7k so far, well done to them.  
Talking of support I must mention the Family weekend which is a great way of giving support to each other and this year the weekend was once again fully booked with some having to stay in the caravan at Faskally.  Committee would like to Thank Kieran Wardrop for organising this year’s weekend. Kieran has passed on comments and suggestions gathered over the weekend; these will be reviewed and discussed by committee to make sure the weekend is achieving all it was set up to. Next year’s date has been reserved at the Atholl Centre along with the Associations caravan so once the details are released get your booking in to avoid disappointment. (discussion took place regarding future family weekends and it was accepted the Committee would discuss all suggestion at the next committee meeting).
SACHD continue to fund CoaguChek monitors for patients on Anti-Coagulation drugs such as Warfarin. We have also given our support to Mary Hemphill and Ian Reid who have raised a patient petition with the Scottish Parliament for equal care across Scotland for all patients on Anti-coagulation. The petition will be heard by the Parliament Committee on Tuesday 23rd at 10.45am. I will be there to support Mary and Ian and to answer any questions on the Paediatric service. There have been in excess of 800 signatures in support of the petition and we are hopeful there will be a positive outcome.
Our website continues to be a good source of information for our members and the general public. The site needs to be updated by each branch so that their information is up to date, this is an easy task and I would ask all branch administrators to speak with their committees regularly to ensure this is the case. 
If any branch administrator is not sure of or not confident of how to make changes please speak to me later and we can organise further tuition. Also if any administrator has forgotten their password let me know and I will have them sent out.
The caravan availability sheet is on the web through a link which is kept up to date by Sandra Parkins, this has proved the best way for people to check if the caravan is available prior to contacting Sandra and their branch secretary for a booking form. Committee would like to thank Sandra and her family, on behalf of everyone who has used the caravan, for all their efforts in the smooth running of the caravan over the years.
Every year I love to mention Christmas cards so here we go for this year. Once again Elaine Wardrop and myself chose the card designs, this year the link we received was good and we could access the cards. In the main we have been given the cards we chose with only two unavailable. I am sure there will be a few substitutes prior to delivery, there always is. Sales have been shrinking over the years and this year will be no exception especially as the Cafe Cameano based in Edinburgh will not be selling charity cards. My thanks to Elaine for her help in choosing the designs and ordering the cards.  Thanks also to Brian & Sandra Parkins who take delivery, sort and store the cards ready for collection by the branches. 
Finally I would like to thank my fellow trustee’s and management committee for all the hard work they have put in to ensure the smooth running of the charity. I would like to thank all the branch committee’s and their representative’s who come along to the Scottish committee meetings without whom the charity would and could not function.
Special thanks to Willie Gunn for his work as treasurer and for the financial reports made available at every meeting. 
Thanks to Grant our secretary for recording the minutes of our meetings etc. And for organising today’s venue.

Also a big thanks to Elaine Wardrop for looking after the children downstairs so we could have a quiet AGM and last but not least thanks to each and every-one of you for coming to today’s AGM.  

John Fegan

Chairman
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